STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING HELD

January 7, 2013

I.  Attendance.  A special meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:05 P.M. at 350 StoneBridge Blvd, Bossier City, LA.  The following Directors and guests were present: 


a.  Randy Hall, President


b.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer


c.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


d.  Jamie Howell, Director


e.  Harold Watson, Director


f.  Anonymous General Manager Candidate 

II.  Special Session.  An applicant for employment by the SCA who has asked to remain anonymous met with the Board for the purpose of interviewing for the position of General Manager. The applicant , who is presently employed in a capacity similar to that envisioned for the General Manager at StoneBridge, responded to questions from the Directors and outlined his vision for the StoneBridge Swim and Tennis program.  The Board agreed to meet again on Sunday, January 13, 2013 for the purpose of discussing the applicant's candidacy further.

III.  General Business.  Before adjourning, the Board discussed how best to proceed to have the pool pumping system restored to operational condition.  Jamie reviewed her discussions with representatives from Blue Haven and Aqua Blue pool repair technicians and the Board discussed options based upon what has been learned thus far.  The Board resolved to identify a single vendor to support pool operations going forward and to obtain formal training in operating the pool pumping and filtering systems for its employees before the 2013 swimming season.  On another matter, the Board discussed means and methods of reducing costs of phone/internet/cable services and Jamie will continue to explore options with AT & T and Suddenlink including the use of a cell phone at the front gate vice the land line now serving that facility.

VI .  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 P.M. with thanks to those attending.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

